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25 March 2020
COVID 19: Memo 3 to Growers
Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

Are more than 100 people allowed in a workplace?

AgBIZ were approached with this question and this is the response:
In the Regulations published on the 18th of March to curb the spread of the corona virus, a prohibition was placed on a ‘gathering’ of more than 100 persons. There have been instances where a workplace was asked to shut down as it exceeded 100 persons. We have escalated the matter through the presidency and received confirmation from SAPS’ chief legal advisor that a workplace should NOT be interpreted as a gathering. The 100-person limit is therefore not applicable to a workplace such as a factory, abattoir or packhouse. In the event that members experience challenges in this regard, please inform us as soon as possible so that we may take it up through the correct channels. 

Kindly take note that this only applies to the restrictions imposed last week Wednesday, the 18th of March. The exact scope of the restrictions announced by the President yesterday evening and the exemptions thereto have not been published as of yet, but Agbiz will keep members informed as soon as clarity is provided.

Circular from Minister Didiza:

Please see attached a circular from Minister Didiza (citrus gets a special mention).
Transporting Workers:

We will try and get guidelines for transporting workers. Initial thoughts are as follows:

· Deep clean all vehicles before workers get to the vehicle.

· Test all workers’ temperature before they get on the vehicle. Those with a fever should not be allowed to go to work.

· After temperature recorded, make sure all workers sanitize hands before getting into the transport.

· At work place sanitize hands again, before entering work place.

· Deep clean vehicle again

There have been concerns about vehicles being stopped by police or army while transporting workers. We have asked AgBIZ to assist with an answer. One idea is for the vehicles to have the Food Business Operator (FBO) certificate available as proof that the workers are in food operations. This would be either a Production Unit Code (PUC) for a farm, or Packhouse Code (PHC) for a packhouse.
Please could you share with me justchad@iafrica measures that you may be taking to safeguard your business. I can then share ideas with the wider citrus community.

Request: Please could you send any information on how the COVID 19 restrictions are impacting on your citrus business to justchad@iafrica.co. There are many consequences of the virus that we cannot predict, and may not identify if not alerted to them. In addition, if you have any information on the supply chain, markets or other factors that should be shared with the industry please let me know.

If you do not need to go out – stay at home. Stay safe people.
Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 512 5578
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